GRAHAM COUNTY TRAVEL & TOURISM REGULAR BOARD MEETING
OCTOBER 7, 2021                          4:00 PM – 5:30 PM
The meeting was held at the Graham County Community Building located at 196 Knight Street, Robbinsville, NC 28771.
Present: Chairman Dale Wiggins, Billy Brown, Rick Davis, Valerie Frapp, Meredith Jenkins, Patricia Cable
Absent: Robin Turner
Chairman Wiggins called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.
Chairman Wiggins asked if there were any questions about the Agenda for October 7, 2021, and then asked if there were any changes to it. He then called for a motion to approve the Agenda. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the Agenda as is. Rick Davis seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Chairman Wiggins asked if there were any questions or comments about the minutes from August 5, 2021 and if not, is there a motion to approve them. Patricia Cable made a motion to approve the minutes from August 5, 2021. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Financial Report and Budget Update
Finance officer Garland distributed a questionnaire from Turner and Company, (auditors), to the Board members.
Ms. Garland presented the financial report and update on the budget for 9/30/2021, updated to 10/7/2021. The Total Cash Available for Expenditures is $547,050.72. Capital Reserve has $89,319.45 and 15.28% of the budget has been expended.
Chairman’s Remarks
Chairman Wiggins remarked that Travel & Tourism has had a great year so far and that he thinks it to continue to be good.
He added that it would be a good thing if we could focus on things that can be done to bring visitors in to stay for a week end or maybe 3 days or more during the off season.
Chairman Wiggins stated that he has been trying to find a good time for a work day on the Santeetlah Lake Trail. He will let the Board know when he can find a day to do it. 
He would like to have a Ribbon Cutting Ceremony on the trail at some point and let the public know that it is open.
Chairman Wiggins asked if any of the Board members would object to having a dinner for the people who worked so hard on the Santeetlah Lake Trail to get it in shape to open. The Board members all agreed that it would be a good thing. 
Chairman Wiggins then explained that the Robbinsville High School Band has requested financial help from Travel & Tourism. The band is scheduled to march and perform in the “Fantasy of Lights” Christmas Parade in Gatlinburg Tn. The Parade will be televised and will give the band and the county a lot of publicity. The cost of the trip will be approximately $2500, including the cost of two banners on their float. The Travel & Tourism logo will be displayed on the banners.
Chairman Wiggins suggested that the Board donate $500 to the Robbinsville High School Band for their trip. Rick Davis made a motion to give the Robbinsville High School band $500. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous 
Chairman Wiggins stated that the Board needed to approve the Polls that were taken by email. Both polls were unanimously approved. 
1) For RHS Band Request. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the Poll for the Robbinsville High School Band Request. Valerie Frapp seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
2) For Listing and Advertising in the Official NC Travel Guide. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the Poll for the Listing and Advertising in the Official NC Travel Guide. Valerie Frapp seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
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Adjourn
Billy Brown made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Valerie Frapp seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
                                                                                                    Next meeting November 4, 2021




